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               Epsom Garden Society: June 2020

   Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ

                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Updates: We have taken the difficult decision to cancel the June meeting and the Summer Show.

If you have not had newsletters by email please email steveroebuck@talktalk.net to go on the list.

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
Thanks to everyone who has paid their subscription. If you haven't paid yet, we would be very grateful if you would pay the £3 sub [£7 for postal members] by bank transfer to our membership secretary S J Roebuck, Halifax Bank, acc.: 00114786 sort code: 11-02-91. Please add your name as the reference and email steveroebuck@talktalk.net to let him know that you have done it. If this is not possible, please drop your sub. through your rep's door with your name and address written on the envelope. If you are not sure who your road rep is please ring or email Steve Roebuck, 020 8394 2168. Your new membership card will be delivered to you in due course.  We can also email newsletters if we have your email address.
The RHS have cancelled Harlow Carr, Tatton Park and Wisley Flower Shows, but others have been re-scheduled for later in the year: Hyde Hall Flower Show is now 2 - 6 September [it was 5 – 9 August], Hampton Court Palace Garden Festival will now be 10 - 15th September [it was 7 – 12 July] and Rosemoor Flower Show will now be 18 - 20th September, [it was 14 – 16th August]. Nice to have something to look forward to! Also, some television programmes are planned for 18th - 23rd May about Chelsea Flower Show.
Photography Competition! Sadly we are currently unable to hold our meetings/ garden visits and Shows as normal, so we thought we would help while away the hours of lock-down for our members this month with a light-hearted photography competition.

Rules are very simple, simply send a photo [obviously garden based] that you have taken in the last month by email or text to Cathy or Steve. Our  favourites will be displayed on our website and the winner, in a purely arbitrary decision by us, will receive a garden centre voucher. Entries to be submitted by Monday 22nd June and the winner will be announced when we can agree!

If you have children who would like to enter, they are very welcome. A separate prize will be available. Work must be the child's own, but you can send the photo on their behalf.

The categories are as follows:
1 Work in Progress

2 Beautiful Lock-down

3 Recycle, Reclaim, Reuse
Looking forward to seeing lots of fabulous entries from our super talented members!

The addresses to send entries are catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com and steveroebuck@talktalk.net.
Our website is simple to find – just type in Epsom Garden Society and the site will appear.
The Vegetable Society have kindly sent us notes of two meetings they held last April as we are associate members of their Society. 
Ray Broughton gave a useful 'Seasonal work in the fruit and Vegetable Garden' talk. He took a microscope to the talk and projected what could be seen on foliage that he had picked in the car park. People were amazed to see fungal diseases, red spider mite and aphid eggs already active and ready to spread to gardens! We probably spend a lot of time looking at our fruit and veg. for these things, but generally don't think about what is harboured nearby. Pruning starts in April, so make sure your secateurs are really clean. You can buy trade-mark cleaner, but Ray suggests spreading tomato ketchup on the blades and leaving for three days, and then when you wipe it off you will be surprised how shiny they are, even rust and burrs will have gone.

Be suspicious of manure if you don't know where it is from, perhaps leave in a heap for a while and see if anything grows. If no weeds appear it may contain strong pesticides. A good use for fresh compost though is as a Carbon Dioxide diffuser. Put a good dollop in an old ice-cream container with cling film over the top, poke six holes in the film and put under your greenhouse bench. The gas will be released as the manure bio-degrades. This will stop your seedlings getting leggy. Everyone thinks it is lack of light that causes this, but light is good in Spring.

You can buy a special poly sheet with holes in it that close up at night when the temperature falls, very handy as a floating mulch. Also, If you are replacing your rhubarb look out for 'Raspberry Red' it is naturally sweet and there is no need for sugar.

Colorado Beetle is spreading from southern Europe, it ruins tomatoes and we have nothing to control them. However the Veg. Society is organising a postcode app. to tell you when potato/tomato blight is threatening your area – you just need to cover them with fleece two days before. Blight is an air-born disease so this action can stop it. 

Beware water from water butts on tomatoes, it can contain botrytis. To check if you have this sow some cress seed on blotting paper, water with the water from the water butt and if not germinated within 48 hours do not use this water on tomatoes. Lots of interesting information!
Roger Butler gave a talk about Pelargoniums back in 2017.

Pelagoniums are half hardy and need protection, geraniums are hardy. Most originate from South Africa.

Keep your plants frost free over winter and cut plants back by two thirds in January, keep just off-dry over winter. Water from the bottom and give the plant pot a quarter turn each time so it grows into a good shape. Cuttings root in about ten days, best in a small pot. They seem to rot in propagators or poly-bags. Don't forget to label them. Don't over water or they will rot off. Do not be in a hurry to move them to a bigger pot, let them fill it first. Add perlite or grit to your compost.

Watch out for greenfly- treat with S&B Plant Invigorator, although this can be expensive. Liquid seaweed feed is good, the Wilko one is cheaper than Maxi-crop. Rust disease is terminal, all you can do is bin the plant. Coloured leaf varieties are at their best when days are shortening, keep them in shade in the greenhouse so they don't scorch and don't over-feed or the leaves go brown round the edges. There are scented leaf varieties, look out for them in Garden Centres when we can go again! If you see a pelargonium with 'Quantock' in  front of the varietal name it is usually a very good plant. 
Plenty of useful advice!
Making Rose Cuttings with a Potato: I found this on the internet when I was looking for something else and was so intrigued I have been trying it! You cut a piece of the rose you want to propagate, just below a leaf joint, take a potato and bore a hole half way down it the same diameter as your cutting and push it in, it needs to be quite snug. Then put the potato and its passenger in a pot of compost so that the potato is buried, and cover the cutting with a plastic drink bottle with the base removed and turned upside down so that the cutting wont dry out. Keep the pot watered and roots will grow, using the potato as food I suppose.

Last year I went on a special 'How to take Rose Cuttings' day organised by the Historic Roses Group at Hinton Ampner National Trust garden in Hampshire. It was a lovely day with a talk about the development of roses from the Head Gardener in the morning, and then a wonderful walk around the garden where we would say which ones we would like to try and him cutting swathes of material for us to take home. Other people visiting the garden that day must have wondered what we were doing, it did look a bit like vandalism! The roses were about to be pruned so we weren't damaging them. The idea was that you cut a pencil sized stem just below a leaf joint, and again three leaf joints higher, and plunge the cutting into well drained soil and leave until a year later before you move it to its flowering position. I put mine into pots as our garden is rather boggy. At first the leaves fell off and I thought that was it, then new buds sprouted and I began to worry where to plant twenty new roses. However in February one by one the stems died back and they all died. I do hope the potato idea works!
John Lucking has been circulating beautiful photographs that the Open Garden Group have been sending him as we are unable to visit each other's gardens at the moment. If you would like to join the Group contact him at john.lucking@outlook.com.
Would anyone like some good brussels sprout plants, variety 'Clodius', email Cathy Flitter, address above, to arrange to collect.                        Best wishes Margaret
